
Equal Justice America
Dan Ruben, Executive Director
Legal Services Fellowships, Bldg II – Ste 204
13640 East Boundary Road
Midlothian, VA 23112

Dear Mr. Ruben:

This spring semester I had the opportunity to serve as a legal intern at Boulder County 
Legal Services (BCLS).  I helped provide members of the greater Boulder community with 
meaningful access to high quality, civil legal services.  At BCLS, I gained exposure to a wide-
range of cases and worked with experienced pro-bono attorneys from a number of practice areas. 
In particular, I provided legal research and writing for a state-wide initiative to ensure that 
Limited English Proficiency individuals have access to public housing information and legal 
documents in their native languages.   In addition, I was responsible for responding to calls on 
the Spanish hotline and conducting intakes with Spanish-speaking clients.  Finally, I assisted 
volunteer attorneys during BCLS’s weekly family law pro se clinic with legal research and 
translation.

My internship at Boulder County Legal Services was a very emotionally and 
intellectually rewarding experience.  I thank Equal Justice America for their generous support. 

All the Best,

Abbie L. Johnson
Univ. of Colo. Law School, Class of 2010


